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Scottish Charity Number SC 009117

The Trustees met on 5th April and 27th September 2019.  During the course of these meetings, support was given to:
Mountaineering Scotland - Student Winter Skills; J Irvine – Mill Cottage; EUMC - Glenlicht House; Skye MRT – Storage Facility; Jonathan Conville Memorial Trust – Scottish Winter 2020; SMC - Journal Digitalisation Project Phase 3; D McCallum – The Ledge (Climbing Wall Inverness); SMC – Weather Station; R Crawford – Dundee Mountain Film Festival; Dave Macleod – New Sports Crag; SMC - Journal Digitalisation Project Phase 4; N Morrison – Aberdeen Bolt Fund; Outdoor Access Trust (D Baird) – Ben More.
The present Trustees are S M Richardson (Chairman) (Ex Officio Immediate Past President of the SMC), J R R Fowler (Ex Officio President of the SMC), D N Williams (Ex Officio Convenor of the Publications Sub-Committee), P J Biggar (Ex Officio Editor of the SMC Journal), R Aitken, J A P Hutchinson, J R G MacKenzie, S D Pearson, E Riley and I M Young. J M Shaw is the Trust Treasurer and J D Hotchkis is the Trust Secretary.  

The present Directors of the Publications Company are Chris Ravey, John Hall, Susan Jensen, Brian Whitworth and Iain Young.
The following grants have been committed by the Trustees during 2019:

Mountaineering Scotland - Student Winter Skills




£ 1,470
J Irvine – Mill Cottage
£ 5,000 (£2,500 grant, £2,500 loan)
EUMC - Glenlicht House
£ 2,000

Skye Mountain Rescue Team – Storage Facility
£ 5,000

Jonathan Conville Memorial Trust – Scottish Winter 2020
£ 1,500

SMC – Journal Digitalisation Project Phase 3




£    325
D McCallum – The Ledge






£10,000

SMC – SMC Journal







£ 6,000

SMC – Weather Station
£ 2,166
R Crawford – Dundee Mountain Film Festival




£ 1,000

Dave Macleod – New Sports Crag





£ 1,500
SMC Journal Digitalisation Project Phase 4




£    400

N Morrison – Aberdeen Bolt Fund





£ 1,500

Outdoor Access Trust (D Baird) – Ben More




£15,000
The following Trustees are retiring by rotation, namely John Hutchinson and Stan Pearson. John Hutchinson will continue to be associated with the Trust in relation to assisting with the Trust Website. The Trustees wish to record their gratitude and appreciation to John Hutchinson and Stan Pearson for their valuable input into the Trust over the last 4 years. 

James D Hotchkis – Trust Secretary 

The Scottish Mountaineering Trust is a Charity registered in Scotland No SCO0911


